GRENDON PARISH COUNCIL

The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 7:15 pm on Tuesday 11th December 2012 in
the Community Building, Boot Hill, Grendon
Present:

D Cox

I Bates

V Carbutt
P Swift

Also Present:
R Young, Clerk to the Council

----------------------------------------------------------------------

1)
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor M Hammersley.

2)
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Declarations to be made when relevant item discussed.
3)
MINUTES
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 27th November 2012 be accepted as a true and correct record.
Resolved:
· To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 27th November 2012.
4)
MATTERS ARISING

a)
Flooding in the Parish
The Clerk gave details of an email dated 9th December 2012 received from Sandra Trickett, Assistant to Dan Byles, MP.  The Clerk to confirm the following:
· The manhole on the garden of the property on Boot Hill has not been cleaned for two years.

· Send a polite reply requesting that pressure is kept on the relevant authorities responsible for flooding issues.

· Noted that Helen and David Mitchell want to install a flood catchment area.

b) Provision of Bus Shelter – A5
The Clerk reported installation had been put back 10 – 14 days.  Councillors estimated installation would be in the New Year.
c)
Grendon Community Centre
The Chairman, D Cox, reported the local Girl Guide Group planned to use the centre.
d)
Dog Fouling
The Clerk reported that David Baxendale at North Warwickshire Borough Council had confirmed that Baddesley Lower Recreation Field was included in the North Warwickshire Dog Fouling Exclusion Area which can result in £1,000 fines for abusers of the exclusion area.
The Clerk to request that the Dog Warden includes the Baddesley Lower Recreation Field on his list of areas to be checked.  

e)
Additional Waste Bins on the A5
Councillor D Cox agreed to check if the new waste bins were being emptied.
5)
PLANNING 
a) Planning Applications Received
None received.

b) Planning Decisions Notified 

i)
Grendon Boarding Kennels, Watling Street, Grendon 

Change of use from former boarding kennels with residential flat over to single domestic property


Application Refused

6)
CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
a) Casual Parish Council Vacancy
The Clerk gave details of the notice dated 11th December 2012 to advertise the Parish Council vacancy caused by the resignation of L Sutton.
b) Correspondence
	WCC
	Notice of submission of the WCC Waste Core Strategy Development Plan document

	NWBC
	Full Council meeting, 12ht December 2012 

	NWBC
	Local Development Framework Sub-Committee, 18th December 2012 

	Rural Services Network 
	Newsletter, 10th December 2012 

	NWBC
	Planning and Development Board, 17th December 2012 

	WCAVA
	Newsletter, No 194 and 195 

	Rural Opportunities Bulletin
	5th December 2012 

	NWBC
	Full Council meeting, 4th December 2012 



7)
FINANCE
a)
Cheque Payments
No cheques were issued.

8)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
a) Area Forum Meeting, 29th November 2012 

Councillors D Cox and I Bates mentioned to police at the Forum concerns regarding the speed of traffic on Spon Lane.  The Clerk to contact Warwickshire County Council Highways confirming the Parish Council’s serious concern regarding the excessive speed of traffic using Spon Lane from the B5000 to the A5.

The meeting closed at 8:27 pm.[image: image1.png]



---------------------------

D Cox


Chairman
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